
                                 Town of Clarno 
Monthly Business Meeting 

July 27, 2022 

Chairman Tracy Signer called the Town of Clarno monthly business meeting to 
order at 1:00 p. m. at the Clarno Town Hall. 

Chairman Signer called for roll call of Town of Clarno Officer’s:  Tracy Signer, 
Ron Brandt, Collin Nack, James Rutledge and Jackie Boss.   

Also Present: Randy Voegeli, Todd Hasse of Hasse of Survey. 

The minutes from the June monthly business meeting minutes were reviewed and 
approved.  

The agenda was approved. 

Town of Clarno Assessor: No Report.  

Town of Clarno Planning Commission:   
• Todd Hasse of Hasse Survey met with the Town Board regarding a parcel 

split for Richard and Debra Cooper of 3.00 acres off Woelfe Road.  After 
reviewing the parcel split for Richard and Debra Cooper at Woelfe Road; 
Supervisor Brandt motion to approve the 3.00 acre parcel split off Woelfe 
Road.  Supervisor Nack second the motion.  The motion was approved. 

Large Scale Livestock Study Committee: No Report. 

Town roads building and equipment: 
• Chairman Signer reported that he had been in contact with Lakeside Truck 

regarding purchasing a new plow truck, the earliest date a plow truck would 
be available would be in 2026.  The Town could place their name on the 
order list with no money down to order a plow truck.  Chairman Signer 
motion to place the order for a new plow truck to be purchased in 2026 with 
no money down.  Supervisor Brandt second the motion.  The motion was 
approved.  

• The 2019 plow truck is out of warrant for repairs the Town Board decided to 
take the plow truck to Andersons for repairs. 

• Discussion on placing road signs on Patterson and Schuetz Roads stating no 
thru heavy truck traffic with the exception of deliveries only.  The Town 



Board will check with the Green County Highway Department for more 
information on how to proceed. 

• Town Highwayman Randy Voegeli reported the pine trees on Bethel Road 
by Richard Wehinger are in need of being trimmed but Wehinger is objecting 
to trimming the pine trees.  The Town Clerk will check with Wisconsin 
Towns Association as to who is responsible for tree trimming by a residents 
parcel. 

• The Town Highwayman reported that the creek by Melvin and Franklin 
Roads need rip-rafing, but the DNR will not allow this.  The DNR needs to 
be contacted or eventually the roads will washout at these sites. 

• Discussion on paying off the revolving line of credit at Woodford Bank that 
was taken out for Clarno’s share for the Monroe Rural Fire District startup.  
Supervisor Brandt motion to pay off the revolving line of credit at the 
Woodford Bank.  Supervisor Nack second the motion.  The motion was 
approved. 

• Discussion on the LP Contract bids, Badger Ethanol bid was $2.12 per 
gallon and Southern Wisconsin Coop’s bid was $1.99 per gallon.  Chairman 
Signer motion to accept Southern Wisconsin Coop’s bid of $1.99 per gallon 
of LP.  The motion was approved. 

Recycling and Waste Disposal:  
• Discussion regarding if the special charge to town residents should be 

increased being the hauling of recyclables has increased.  The Town Clerk 
will go back seven years to figure out how much there has been an increase 
in the hauling of recyclables. 

Treasurer’s Report was read and approved. 

Monthly Bills were reviewed: Supervisor Brandt motioned to pay all the monthly 
bills. Supervisor Nack seconded the motion.  The motion was approved. 

Being there was no further business Supervisor Nack motioned to adjourn at 2:35 
p.m. Supervisor Brandt second the motion.  The motion was approved. The August 
monthly business meeting will be held on the17th, at 1:00 p.m.  

James Rutledge 
Clerk, Town of Clarno


